



INFORMATION BULLETIN

Bulletin #: 12020-111

Date: Oct. 16, 2020

To: Ontario Soccer District Membership, ORA, and Associate Members

CC: Ontario Soccer Board of Directors, Staff

From: Johnny Misley, Chief Executive Officer

Subject: New COVID-19 Screening Amendments

Ontario Soccer, in consultation with Canada Soccer and the Government of Ontario, continues to monitor the most recent developments surrounding the Coronavirus (COVID-19) pandemic, the resulting public health crisis and Ontario Soccer's Return to Play Plan.

The Government of Ontario recently amended Ontario Regulation 364/20 under the Reopening Ontario (A Response to COVID-19) Act, 2020. The Regulation now requires businesses and facilities across all of Ontario to screen workers, including contractors, students, volunteers or essential visitors like service providers.

Ontario Soccer is asking that member organizations, if applicable, now update their organization's Return to Play plans to include this provision for all facilities.

The Return to Play Guide has been updated and now includes a Return to Office Protocol, screening questionnaire and additional guidance for members to use in managing their facilities and this new requirement.

Any worker who does not pass the screening protocol should be directed to inform their supervisor as soon as possible. The worker should not be permitted to enter the facility and should self-isolate, and call their health care provider or Telehealth Ontario.

If the worker passes the screening requirement, the worker is permitted to enter the facility, but should be instructed to report any symptoms or changes immediately.

The completed COVID-19 screening questionnaires must be made available to public health inspectors upon request.

How do I stay connected to Ontario Soccer?

For further information please refer to the latest bulletins on the <u>COVID-19 Updates</u> page, which has all the latest information from Ontario Soccer, as well as resources for your members. Please consider placing a dedicated link to the COVID-19 Updates on the homepage on your website.





If you have not subscribed to our weekly e-Newsletter, <u>Subscribe to INSIDE THE 18</u>. Follow us on <u>Twitter</u>, <u>Facebook</u>, <u>Instagram</u> and <u>YouTube</u>.

If you have any questions, please contact Patty Forbes, Director, Administration.